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Manifest Destiny Anders Stephanson 1996-01-31 When John O'Sullivan wrote in
1845, "...the right of our manifest destiny to overspread and to possess the
whole of the continent which Providence has given us for the development of
Liberty and federated self-government entrusted to us", he coined a phrase that
aptly describes how Americans from colonial days and into the twentieth century
perceived their privileged role. Anders Stephanson examines the consequences of
this idea over more than three hundred years of history, as Manifest Destiny
drove the westward settlement to the Pacific, defining the stubborn belief in
the superiority of white people and denigrating Native Americans and other
people of color. He considers it a component in Woodrow Wilson's campaign "to
make the world safe for democracy" and a strong factor in Ronald Reagan's
administration.
Manifest Destiny and Mission in American History Frederick Merk 1995 Before
this book first appeared in 1963, most historians wrote as if the continental
expansion of the United States were inevitable. "What is most impressive,"
Henry Steele Commager and Richard Morris declared in 1956, "is the ease, the
simplicity, and seeming inevitability of the whole process." The notion of
inevitability, however, is perhaps only a secular variation on the theme of the
expansionist editor John L. O'Sullivan, who in 1845 coined one of the most
famous phrases in American history when he wrote of "our manifest destiny to
overspread the continent allotted by Providence for the free development of our
yearly multiplying millions." Frederick Merk rejected inevitability in favor of
a more contingent interpretation of American expansionism in the 1840s. As his
student Henry May later recalled, Merk "loved to get the facts straight." -From the Foreword by John Mack Faragher
Manifest Destiny and the Mexican-American War Zachary Deibel 2017-07-15
Manifest Destiny the name given in the 1840s to a belief that the coast-tocoast expansion of the United States was both inevitable and justified,
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regardless of the means. Standing in the way were not only the native
populations, but also the descendants of Spanish settlers who had lived in the
Southwest for centuries. The racist belief that white men rightfully should
expand their institutions into the area brought the United States into conflict
with Mexico. War was declared in 1846, and by the time the Treaty of Guadalupe
Hidalgo was signed in 1848, ending the war, the US had gained territory that
contains all or part of the states of California, Arizona, Utah, Nevada, and
New Mexico.? This book richly explores this fascinating part of history.
How to Hide an Empire Daniel Immerwahr 2019-02-19 Named one of the ten best
books of the year by the Chicago Tribune A Publishers Weekly best book of 2019
| A 2019 NPR Staff Pick A pathbreaking history of the United States’ overseas
possessions and the true meaning of its empire We are familiar with maps that
outline all fifty states. And we are also familiar with the idea that the
United States is an “empire,” exercising power around the world. But what about
the actual territories—the islands, atolls, and archipelagos—this country has
governed and inhabited? In How to Hide an Empire, Daniel Immerwahr tells the
fascinating story of the United States outside the United States. In crackling,
fast-paced prose, he reveals forgotten episodes that cast American history in a
new light. We travel to the Guano Islands, where prospectors collected one of
the nineteenth century’s most valuable commodities, and the Philippines, site
of the most destructive event on U.S. soil. In Puerto Rico, Immerwahr shows how
U.S. doctors conducted grisly experiments they would never have conducted on
the mainland and charts the emergence of independence fighters who would shoot
up the U.S. Congress. In the years after World War II, Immerwahr notes, the
United States moved away from colonialism. Instead, it put innovations in
electronics, transportation, and culture to use, devising a new sort of
influence that did not require the control of colonies. Rich with absorbing
vignettes, full of surprises, and driven by an original conception of what
empire and globalization mean today, How to Hide an Empire is a major and
compulsively readable work of history.
The Rise of American Democracy Sean Wilentz 2006 A political history of how the
fledgling American republic developed into a democratic state at the onset of
the Civil War offers insight into how historical beliefs about democracy
compromised democratic progress, providing coverage of the rivalry between
Jeffersonians and Federalists, and identifying the roles of key contributors,
including Andrew Jackson, Anti-Masons, and fugitive slaves. Reprint.
Modernization as Ideology Michael E. Latham 2003-06-19 Providing new insight on
the intellectual and cultural dimensions of the Cold War, Michael Latham
reveals how social science theory helped shape American foreign policy during
the Kennedy administration. He shows how, in the midst of America's protracted
struggle to contain communism in the developing world, the concept of global
modernization moved beyond its beginnings in academia to become a motivating
ideology behind policy decisions. After tracing the rise of modernization
theory in American social science, Latham analyzes the way its core assumptions
influenced the Kennedy administration's Alliance for Progress with Latin
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America, the creation of the Peace Corps, and the strategic hamlet program in
Vietnam. But as he demonstrates, modernizers went beyond insisting on the
relevance of America's experience to the dilemmas faced by impoverished
countries. Seeking to accelerate the movement of foreign societies toward a
liberal, democratic, and capitalist modernity, Kennedy and his advisers also
reiterated a much deeper sense of their own nation's vital strengths and
essential benevolence. At the height of the Cold War, Latham argues,
modernization recast older ideologies of Manifest Destiny and imperialism.
The Best Land Under Heaven: The Donner Party in the Age of Manifest Destiny
Michael Wallis 2017-06-06 “A book so gripping it can scarcely be put down. . .
. Superb.”— New York Times Book Review "WESTWARD HO! FOR OREGON AND
CALIFORNIA!" In the eerily warm spring of 1846, George Donner placed this
advertisement in a local newspaper as he and a restless caravan prepared for
what they hoped would be the most rewarding journey of a lifetime. But in
eagerly pursuing what would a century later become known as the "American
dream," this optimistic-yet-motley crew of emigrants was met with a chilling
nightmare; in the following months, their jingoistic excitement would be
replaced by desperate cries for help that would fall silent in the deadly snowcovered mountains of the Sierra Nevada. We know these early pioneers as the
Donner Party, a name that has elicited horror since the late 1840s. With The
Best Land Under Heaven, Wallis has penned what critics agree is “destined to
become the standard account” (Washington Post) of the notorious saga. Cutting
through 160 years of myth-making, the “expert storyteller” (True West)
compellingly recounts how the unlikely band of early pioneers met their fate.
Interweaving information from hundreds of newly uncovered documents, Wallis
illuminates how a combination of greed and recklessness led to one of America’s
most calamitous and sensationalized catastrophes. The result is a “fascinating,
horrifying, and inspiring” (Oklahoman) examination of the darkest side of
Manifest Destiny.
The American Yawp Joseph L. Locke 2019-01-22 "I too am not a bit tamed—I too am
untranslatable / I sound my barbaric yawp over the roofs of the world."—Walt
Whitman, "Song of Myself," Leaves of Grass The American Yawp is a free, online,
collaboratively built American history textbook. Over 300 historians joined
together to create the book they wanted for their own students—an accessible,
synthetic narrative that reflects the best of recent historical scholarship and
provides a jumping-off point for discussions in the U.S. history classroom and
beyond. Long before Whitman and long after, Americans have sung something
collectively amid the deafening roar of their many individual voices. The Yawp
highlights the dynamism and conflict inherent in the history of the United
States, while also looking for the common threads that help us make sense of
the past. Without losing sight of politics and power, The American Yawp
incorporates transnational perspectives, integrates diverse voices, recovers
narratives of resistance, and explores the complex process of cultural
creation. It looks for America in crowded slave cabins, bustling markets,
congested tenements, and marbled halls. It navigates between maternity wards,
prisons, streets, bars, and boardrooms. The fully peer-reviewed edition of The
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American Yawp will be available in two print volumes designed for the U.S.
history survey. Volume I begins with the indigenous people who called the
Americas home before chronicling the collision of Native Americans, Europeans,
and Africans.The American Yawp traces the development of colonial society in
the context of the larger Atlantic World and investigates the origins and
ruptures of slavery, the American Revolution, and the new nation's development
and rebirth through the Civil War and Reconstruction. Rather than asserting a
fixed narrative of American progress, The American Yawp gives students a
starting point for asking their own questions about how the past informs the
problems and opportunities that we confront today.
U.S. History Word Researches Loren Krogstad 2003-05-01 This book brings to the
teacher a set of activities combining the traditional attraction of
conventional word searches with the requirement for actual research, a quest
for knowledge and not just letters in a word.
The Mexican-American War: a Short History Doug West 2020-01-19 When Texas was
annexed by the United States in 1845 Mexico's foreign minister in Washington,
D.C. angrily left the country and returned to Mexico. Mexico had warned the
United States that if Texas became a U.S. state it would be cause for war. By
April of the next year a shooting skirmish had broken out along the contested
border between Mexico and the state of Texas. General Zachary Taylor, who was
in charge of the U.S. forces along the border alerted President James K. Polk
with the message "Hostilities may now be considered as commenced." President
Polk wasted no time, alerting Congress in protest that the Mexican soldiers had
"...shed American blood upon American soil." With this news, Congress quickly
brought the United States to a war footing. Both nations were ill prepared for
war. Mexico with a much larger army seemingly had the advantage, however, the
Americans were better trained, had state-of-the-art artillery, and possessed a
navy that could move troops quickly as well as shell a coastal city into
submission.For nearly two years the Americans pushed deeper into Mexico,
winning every major battle. Mexico finally admitted defeat when General
Winfield Scott marched his men across Mexico to capture Mexico City. General
Scott, or "old fuss and feathers" as he was known, was a master tactician and
with a much smaller army was able to defeat the Mexican soldiers led by General
Santa Anna. It was not until February 1848 when the treaty of Guadalupe Hidalgo
was signed that the war came to an official end. The Americans gained much from
the treaty, including the modern-day states of California, New Mexico, Arizona,
Nevada, Utah, and parts of Colorado and Wyoming. For this vast territory the
U.S. compensated Mexico with a little over $18 million. Though this war is
seldom mentioned today, the Mexican-American War had a profound and lasting
impact on both nations. The book "The Mexican-American War: A Short History"
gives a concise look at the factors leading up to the war, the details of the
battles, and reveals the impact the war had on both countries. To illustrate
the story there are over a dozen pictures of the people, places, and events
that were part of the war. In addition, a list of reference books for further
reading is included. A timeline of the war puts the events in sequence and
there is a section that contains short biographical sketches of the key
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individuals in the book. 30-Minute Book SeriesThis is the 41st book in the 30Minute Book Series. Books in this series are fast-paced, accurate, and cover
the story in as much detail as a short book possibly can. Most people complete
each book in less than an hour, which makes the books in the series a perfect
companion for your lunch hour or a little down time. About the AuthorDoug West
is a retired engineer and an experienced non-fiction writer with several books
to his credit. His writing interests are general, with special expertise in
history, science, and biographies. Doug has a Ph.D. in General Engineering from
Oklahoma State University.
Brain Quest Workbook: Grade 5 Bridget Heos 2015-05-05 Introducing an essential
addition to the 5-million-copy bestselling Brain Quest Workbook series! 5th
graders can reinforce what they learn in school with a workbook from Brain
Quest. The book boasts 300 pages jam-packed with curriculum-based activities
and exercises in every subject, with a focus on math and language arts.
Original full-color illustrations throughout give the book a bright, lively
style that will appeal to older kids. It is engaging, user-friendly, and
written to make schoolwork fun. Fifth graders will enhance their skills in
reading comprehension, multiplication and division, fractions and decimals,
algebraic thinking, and probability and data. The workbook covers spelling and
vocabulary, writing, social studies, science, and more. Written in consultation
with the Brain Quest Advisory Panel of award-winning teachers specific to each
grade level, and with all content aligned with Common Core standards. Plus fun
stuff: Each workbook comes with a mini-deck with 100 all-new Brain Quest
questions and answers.
The Significance of the Frontier in American History Frederick Jackson Turner
2008-08-07 This hugely influential work marked a turning point in US history
and culture, arguing that the nation’s expansion into the Great West was
directly linked to its unique spirit: a rugged individualism forged at the
juncture between civilization and wilderness, which – for better or worse –
lies at the heart of American identity today. Throughout history, some books
have changed the world. They have transformed the way we see ourselves – and
each other. They have inspired debate, dissent, war and revolution. They have
enlightened, outraged, provoked and comforted. They have enriched lives – and
destroyed them. Now Penguin brings you the works of the great thinkers,
pioneers, radicals and visionaries whose ideas shook civilization and helped
make us who we are.
Westward Expansion (eBook) Moehle and Mitchell 1972-09-01 Westward Expansion
contains 12 full-color PowerPoint slides, 28 reproducible pages including five
pages of test material, and a richly detailed teacher's guide. Among the topics
covered in this volume are the territorial growth of the United States,
manifest destiny, the Louisiana Purchase, the Mexican Cession, The Oregon
Country, the Gold Rush of 1849.
Hole-in-the-Rock David E. Miller 2017-04-07 First published in 1962, David E.
Miller’s award-winning work on the Hole-in-the-Rock episode was arguably his
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greatest achievement as a historian. One of the great set-pieces of Mormon
history, the San Juan Mission had become clouded by myth and hagiography when
Miller first became attracted to its study in the 1950s, and few reliable
sources were at that time available. Not content with exhausting archival
material, Miller contacted all locatable descendants of the members of the
original party, and thereby brought to light a great number of previously
unexploited sources. The Hole-in-the-Rock study achieved additional depth from
his intimate knowledge of the actual trail acquired on repeated traverses by
Jeep and on foot. A member of the LDS Church, Miller wrote of the Mormons with
sympathy and understanding, but with a commitment as well to the critical
standards of the historical profession. A must-read for anyone interested in
American History.
Utah Historians and the Reconstruction of Western History Gary Topping 2003
Among historians of Utah and the American West, few names have greater
resonance than Bernard DeVoto, Dale Morgan, Juanita Brooks, Wallace Stegner,
and Fawn Brodie. Each of these writers made enduring contributions not only to
our knowledge of the American West but also to our view of the region and its
history. In many ways their writing set the standard for scholarship and
interpretation, and their influence is still felt today. Yet they were not
flawless. As Gary Topping explains in this, the first comprehensive appraisal
of their work, each had serious shortcomings. DeVoto and Stegner, master
storytellers, distorted their histories with excessive use of literary and
artistic techniques; Morgan, the thorough researcher, failed to see larger
contexts and interpretive possibilities; Brooks, courageous in finding damning
new information on the Mountain Meadows massacre, stopped short of drawing
conclusions that might alienate her from her fellow Mormons; and Brodie,
psychobiographer extraordinaire, nonetheless succumbed to reading too much into
the lives of her subjects based on her own emotions and conflicts. All five
writers experienced Mormon Utah in the formative stages of their lives and,
whether they wanted to or not, fashioned their work on the American West under
that indelible influence. Topping shows ultimately how, despite weaknesses,
each created exemplary models of diligent research and narrative elegance while
establishing new traditions in western historical scholarship.
Improving Social Studies Instruction National Education Association of the
United States. Research Division 1937
Postborder City Michael Dear 2013-11-12 First published in 2003. Routledge is
an imprint of Taylor & Francis, an informa company.
Democracy and Education John Dewey 1916 John Dewey's Democracy and Education
addresses the challenge of providing quality public education in a democratic
society. In this classic work Dewey calls for the complete renewal of public
education, arguing for the fusion of vocational and contemplative studies in
education and for the necessity of universal education for the advancement of
self and society. First published in 1916, Democracy and Education is regarded
as the seminal work on public education by one of the most important scholars
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of the century.
Immigrants and the Westward Expansion Tracee Sioux 2003-08-01 Describes the
discovery and settlement of the Western United States by diverse ethnic and
religious groups, who came and stayed for widely differing reasons.
Sex and Manifest Destiny Martin Naparsteck 2012-09-17 Many factors--political,
economic, sociological--contributed to the United States' westward expansion
across the continent. But the role that sex played has largely been unexplored
by scholars. This is the first book-length study to examine such topics as
Thomas Jefferson's interest in the sex lives of American Indians, white's fear
of Indians raping white women, Christian missionary beliefs that Native
American sexual practices needed to be altered in order to save Indian souls,
and the desire of Mormons to practice polygamy. These and other sex-related
dynamics all combined to play a role in America's extension from the Atlantic
to the Pacific.
A Different Manifest Destiny Claire M. Wolnisty
A Country of Vast Designs Robert W. Merry 2009-11-03 A New York Times
Bestseller and New York Times Notable Book Robert Merry's brilliant and highly
acclaimed history of a crucial epoch in U.S. history—the presidency of James K.
Polk, "our most underrated president" (Walter Isaacson, author of Einstein). In
a one-term presidency, James K. Polk completed the story of America’s Manifest
Destiny—extending its territory across the continent by threatening England
with war and manufacturing a controversial and unpopular two-year war with
Mexico. "A crucial architect of modern America, James K. Polk deserves to be
elevated out of the mists of history" (Jon Meacham, author of American Lion).
Utah, the Story of Her People, 1540-1947 Milton Reed Hunter 1946 A revision of
the author's Utah in her western setting.
American History Word Researches: The Mexican-American War Loren Krogstad
2014-02-01 Sharpen students' critical-thinking and research skills with this
word research. Parents, students, and teachers will love this history-based
puzzle with corresponding research questions. They're a great way to practice
higher-order thinking skills.
Cadillac Desert Marc Reisner 1993-06-01 "The definitive work on the West's
water crisis." --Newsweek The story of the American West is the story of a
relentless quest for a precious resource: water. It is a tale of rivers
diverted and dammed, of political corruption and intrigue, of billion-dollar
battles over water rights, of ecological and economic disaster. In his landmark
book, Cadillac Desert, Marc Reisner writes of the earliest settlers, lured by
the promise of paradise, and of the ruthless tactics employed by Los Angeles
politicians and business interests to ensure the city's growth. He documents
the bitter rivalry between two government giants, the Bureau of Reclamation and
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, in the competition to transform the West.
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Based on more than a decade of research, Cadillac Desert is a stunning expose
and a dramatic, intriguing history of the creation of an Eden--an Eden that may
only be a mirage. This edition includes a new postscript by Lawrie Mott, a
former staff scientist at the Natural Resources Defense Council, that updates
Western water issues over the last two decades, including the long-term impact
of climate change and how the region can prepare for the future.
Monuments and Site-Specific Sculpture in Urban and Rural Space Inbal Ben-Asher
Gitler 2017-05-11 Monuments and Site-Specific Sculpture in Urban and Rural
Space presents a collection of essays discussing works of art whose formal
qualities, content and spatial interactions expand our idea of creation and
commemoration. By addressing projects that range from war memorials to
commemorations of individuals, as well as works that engage real and virtual
environments, this book brings to light new aspects concerning twentieth and
twenty-first century monuments and site-specific sculpture. The book addresses
the work of, among others, Günter Demnig, Michael Heizer, Thomas Hirschhorn,
Dani Karavan, Costantino Nivola, Melissa Shiff and John Craig Freeman, Robert
Smithson, and Micha Ullman. A lucid, thought-provoking discussion of creative
processes and the discourse between site-specific sculpture and its publics is
provided in this collection. As such, it is vital and indispensable for
historians, art historians and artists, as well as for every reader interested
in the interrelations of art, urban and rural spaces, community and the makings
of memory.
Coast-to-Coast Empire William S. Kiser 2018-08-09 Following Zebulon Pike’s
expeditions in the early nineteenth century, U.S. expansionists focused their
gaze on the Southwest. Explorers, traders, settlers, boundary adjudicators,
railway surveyors, and the U.S. Army crossed into and through New Mexico,
transforming it into a battleground for competing influences determined to
control the region. Previous histories have treated the Santa Fe trade, the
American occupation under Colonel Stephen W. Kearny, the antebellum Indian
Wars, debates over slavery, the Pacific Railway, and the Confederate invasion
during the Civil War as separate events in New Mexico. In Coast-to-Coast
Empire, William S. Kiser demonstrates instead that these developments were
interconnected parts of a process by which the United States effected the
political, economic, and ideological transformation of the region. New Mexico
was an early proving ground for Manifest Destiny, the belief that U.S.
possession of the entire North American continent was inevitable. Kiser shows
that the federal government’s military commitment to the territory stemmed from
its importance to U.S. expansion. Americans wanted California, but in order to
retain possession of it and realize its full economic and geopolitical
potential, they needed New Mexico as a connecting thoroughfare in their nationbuilding project. The use of armed force to realize this claim fundamentally
altered New Mexico and the Southwest. Soldiers marched into the territory at
the onset of the Mexican-American War and occupied it continuously through the
1890s, leaving an indelible imprint on the region’s social, cultural,
political, judicial, and economic systems. By focusing on the activities of a
standing army in a civilian setting, Kiser reshapes the history of the
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Southwest, underlining the role of the military not just in obtaining territory
but in retaining it.
The Fourth Industrial Revolution Klaus Schwab 2017 Between the 18th and 19th
centuries, Britain experienced massive leaps in technological, scientific, and
economical advancement
Utah in Her Western Setting Milton Reed Hunter 1943
Borderlands of Slavery William S. Kiser 2017-04-04 Borderlands of Slavery
explores how the existence of two involuntary labor systems—Mexican peonage and
Indian captivity—in the nineteenth-century Southwest impacted the
transformation of America's judicial and political institutions during the
antebellum, Civil War, and Reconstruction eras.
An Indigenous Peoples' History of the United States Roxanne Dunbar-Ortiz
2015-08-11 Now part of the HBO docuseries "Exterminate All the Brutes," written
and directed by Raoul Peck 2015 Recipient of the American Book Award The first
history of the United States told from the perspective of indigenous peoples
Today in the United States, there are more than five hundred federally
recognized Indigenous nations comprising nearly three million people,
descendants of the fifteen million Native people who once inhabited this land.
The centuries-long genocidal program of the US settler-colonial regimen has
largely been omitted from history. Now, for the first time, acclaimed historian
and activist Roxanne Dunbar-Ortiz offers a history of the United States told
from the perspective of Indigenous peoples and reveals how Native Americans,
for centuries, actively resisted expansion of the US empire. With growing
support for movements such as the campaign to abolish Columbus Day and replace
it with Indigenous Peoples’ Day and the Dakota Access Pipeline protest led by
the Standing Rock Sioux Tribe, An Indigenous Peoples’ History of the United
States is an essential resource providing historical threads that are crucial
for understanding the present. In An Indigenous Peoples’ History of the United
States, Dunbar-Ortiz adroitly challenges the founding myth of the United States
and shows how policy against the Indigenous peoples was colonialist and
designed to seize the territories of the original inhabitants, displacing or
eliminating them. And as Dunbar-Ortiz reveals, this policy was praised in
popular culture, through writers like James Fenimore Cooper and Walt Whitman,
and in the highest offices of government and the military. Shockingly, as the
genocidal policy reached its zenith under President Andrew Jackson, its
ruthlessness was best articulated by US Army general Thomas S. Jesup, who, in
1836, wrote of the Seminoles: “The country can be rid of them only by
exterminating them.” Spanning more than four hundred years, this classic
bottom-up peoples’ history radically reframes US history and explodes the
silences that have haunted our national narrative. An Indigenous Peoples'
History of the United States is a 2015 PEN Oakland-Josephine Miles Award for
Excellence in Literature.
The Winning of the West Theodore Roosevelt 1896
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Art of the American Frontier Stephanie Mayer Heydt 2013 A sweeping look at 100
years of art and material culture from the American frontier
A Son of the Middle Border Hamlin Garland 1917 Garland's coming-of-age
autobiography that established him as a master of American realism.
The Manifest Destiny and The US International Expansion Grade 5 | Children's
American History Baby Professor 2021-11-01 In this book, you will learn about
the Manifest Destiny and the important role of John O’Sullivan. Why did many
people think that the US economy and industry is the strongest? Why did they
think that expansion is America’s destiny? Finally, what actions were taken by
the United States government to pursue the said destiny? Read to know the
answers today.
Manifest Destiny David Stephen Heidler 2003 Essays, biogarphies, and primary
documents make this an all-in-one resource on America's Westward Expansion.
So Far from God John S.D. Eisenhower 2013-05-01 The Mexican-American War of the
1840s, precipitated by border disputes and the U.S. annexation of Texas, ended
with the military occupation of Mexico City by General Winfield Scott. In the
subsequent treaty, the United States gained territory that would become
California, Nevada, New Mexico, Arizona, Utah, and parts of Wyoming and
Colorado. In this highly readable account, John S. D. Eisenhower provides a
comprehensive survey of this frequently overlooked war. NOTE: This edition does
not include photographs.
The Year of Decision, 1846 Bernard De Voto 1943
Shovel Of Stars Ted Morgan 1996-04-10 A chronicle of the American West recounts
the formation of the United States from the Louisiana Purchase through the
settling of Alaska
A Short History of the United States Robert V. Remini 2009-10-06 In A Short
History of the United States, National Book Award winner Robert V. Remini
offers a much-needed, concise history of our country. This accessible and
lively volume contains the essential facts about the discovery, settlement,
growth, and development of the American nation and its institutions, including
the arrival and migration of Native Americans, the founding of a republic under
the Constitution, the emergence of the United States as a world power, the
outbreak of terrorism here and abroad, the Obama presidency, and everything in
between.
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